
Reminder, we have no school on 
Wednesday, November 23rd through Friday

November 25th. 



TRM offices will also be closed on Thursday
and Friday, November 24th and 25th with
all messages being returned on Monday,

November 28th

No School

Cold Weather Wear
As winter weather continues, please label

your children's coats, boots, snowpants, and
hats and mittens/gloves. We do our best to

keep things organized, but lost items still
happen from time to time.
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Sign in Policy fo ALL
A reminder that the policy is for all non-
employees to sign in on the computer
located in the front between the hours
of 6am and 6pm (students on site). We

do our best to enforce this and
understadn it can appear that this may
not be happeining with all families, we
assure you it is. We will soon have staff
badges that all staff will be required to

wear and be visible. We have many
contractors and other people on site

who support our students each day as
well, please know these policies are in
place on reccomendation of MDE, our
Authorizer, and local law enforcement

and to ensure your children are safe and
secure each day. Thank you!

Lost and Found
Our lost and found items are located in the
front vestibule, please check here for any

missing items. We cycle out and donate any
left over items every 3 weeks.

Educational Benefits Form
You may see a form come home, please take
some time to complete and return to TRM. The

data supports "Compensatory Education
Funding" which we can't receive without this
information. Please reach out to Connie or
Antonio with any questions. Thanks for your

help with this.



Kuklok's Corner
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Greetings, TRM families. 

I am happy to say I am back and was at 100% this week. The energy of the students and the
buzz of the building made my transition back all the more magical. As we all know the big
news this week was the weather. It looks like winter wants to set in hard and fast this year.
We appreciate your patience as we pivot and adjust to meet the needs of students, staff,
and families. We currently do not have a maintenance person on staff so clearing
sidewalks, getting the drive alley salted, and clearing up any slick spots takes an
orchestrated effort. As always, please reach out if you notice any areas of concern
throughout this winter season. 

TRM students remained toasty inside the walls of TRM. The Birch room students are
energetically preparing for their Winter Market, an online boutique of hand crafted items
that they have created! We will be doing a soft launch soon and if the interest is there will
look at expanding this online store in the future. It has been amazing to see the students
apply math, literacy, science, and other subject areas into applicable and real world
projects. The excitement and passion they have shown has been so fun to watch. In our
Maple room, our K/1 students have begun practical life skills in the form of "coffee work".
Students take orders from staff by hand and then work to create the order with support
from their lead teacher and Educational Assistant (EA), they then deliver the coffee order
on a "fancy tray" to the person who made the order. The way their faces light up when you
acknowledge the courage and hard work they put in to make this all happen is priceless. 

We are truly starting to see our dream of authentic Montessori instruction come to life in
tangible ways at TRM. We hope that you find some time for connection and family
togetherness during the Thanksgiving break. 

My best,

Antonio Kuklok - Executive Director and Principal

NO Three Rivers Reads Edition Next Week


